EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  28.2.01

01.42
The Use of the Irish Language and Ulster-Scots  (Minute 01.32)

The Committee was informed that Senate had endorsed the  recommendations set out in paper TLC/01/9 and had approved the new clause 12 to be added to the General Regulations.

AGREED:
that appropriate action be taken to implement the recommendations set out in the paper and appropriate references to the use of Irish and Ulster-Scots be included in Prospectus and other relevant material.

EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  24.1.01

01.32
THE USE OF THE IRISH LANGUAGE AND ULSTER-SCOTS

The Committee received a paper on the use of the Irish Language (TLC/01/9). It was noted that the proposals had been discussed by the University’s Senior Officers.

The Committee noted that, following the receipt of a small number of applications in Irish and in the light of the Good Friday Agreement, it was considered timely for the University to consider its position with regard to the Irish Language and Ulster-Scots.  Although the paper related in the main to the Irish Language, its conclusions and recommendations would apply equally to Ulster-Scots in due course.

Recommendations were made in relation to a policy statement, applications, communications in Irish, teaching and assessment, award certificates, published information in Irish and the University’s future provision.

AGREED that it be recommended to Senate:

i) that the recommendations set out in the paper (Appendix 2) be endorsed. 

ii) that the following clause be added to the General Regulations for Examinations (new clause 12): 

Teaching and assessment (coursework and written examinations) should normally be through English. However, where the subject of study is a language other than English, the Course Committee may require or permit teaching and/or assessment to be conducted in that language.
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